Rural Community Board May News

Annual Plan conversations 

Now is the time when residents are being asked to read the Annual Plan document and offer opinions on the options. 

You will find the document at: www.rotorualakescouncil.nz/our-council/council-publications/AnnualPlan
Sir Howard Morrison Performing Arts Centre - Council funding of $11 million was required to meet earthquake strengthening. 
Outside investment funding will make the facility "Fit for purpose" for  performing art spaces.   

Work is scheduled to commence July. 
Museum
The significance and scale of this project has been a momentous task. Working with Heritage NZ and a number of other parties has taken time to gain an insight into the scale of damage, not only from the tremors but also age. Once a building of this scale requires new works it also must meet today's building code. All factors which have led people to believe 'nothing' is being done, when the opposite has in fact been the case. Work is due to commence 2019.   
Development Contribution Levy - Council are seeking feedback on the proposal to reintroduce a contributions levy to help pay for the increased infrastructure associated with growth and development projects.  Consultation will take place once the draft is ready in 2020. 
Waste water - The conversation is around delivery of the project and contracting out the service, long term.

Rates  4.9% average increase is proposed

There is a rates calculator on the annual plan page. You can see what the proposed effects will be on your rates. 

Residents are invited to attend a Community conversation either - 
Tuesday 7 May 4pm - 6pm Rotorua Lakes Chamber

Thursday 9 May 5pm - 7pm Second floor Rotorua Library

Other ways of providing your feedback are:

Write to council or go online to: rotorualakescouncilnz/letstalk

You have up to 4PM 17 May 2019 to provide your feedback. 
Rural Road Policy review

Two Board members have been working with council staff on a review of the road policy. An overview has been presented, however, the Board are looking at how the policy can address the current council philosophy on funding for rural seal extensions and rural street improvements and the different funding mechanisms between the two. 

Devolved Funding
The Board are working to change to the way the funding has been allocated from council for community projects.

Currently the funding has only been for new assets.  I have sought to gain some change to this and will be working with council staff to have a small portion of the funding for opportunities, such as consultant reports on projects, sponsorships, or helping with funding for a community event. The main criteria is there should be a wider community benefit.

Overseer

OverseerFM is hosting a presentation for all landowners to understand how the new Farm Model will work.  It would be beneficial to attend and the date is: 11AM - 2PM for general farming or 7PM to 9PM for small block holders. 

Ngongotaha Hall Thursday May 9.
May Board Meeting:

May 20 ...1PM.......Please note the venue will be the Rotorua Council Chambers.
Rerewhakaaitu School are presenting a request for a speed reduction past their school. 

We will also be finding a winner of the design a Rural Board sticker competition with students from Ngakuru, Broadlands and Kaingaroa primary schools.  

Parents and supporters are invited to attend. 

Shirley Trumper

Chair, Rural Community Board
